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Dear colleagues, 
We are pleased to inform you that the Mathematical Society of South-Eastern Europe will launch the 
13th Mathematical Olympiad for first and second year university students (SEEMOUS 2019). This 
distinguished student competition will be hosted by the University of Architecture, Civil 
Engineering and Geodesy (UACEG), Bulgaria between March 12 and March 17 , 2019 in Devin, 
Bulgaria. The competition aspired to encourage mathematically gifted university students towards 
further accomplishments and to create friendly and beneficial relationships between them.  
We cordially invite you to participate in SEEMOUS 2019 with a team from your university. A team 
may consist up to 6 students and 2 professors (a team leader and a deputy team leader). Eligible 
students are those who are not beyond the second university year of undergraduate studies by the end 
of the 2018/19 academic year or have not completed more than 120 ECTS credits. Students can form 
a national team to represent a country as well. The SEEMOUS regulations as well as the previous 
competition problems and final results can be found at http://www.seemous.eu and https://www.fte-
uacg.bg/seemous2019/ 
Each team can send up to three problem proposals until February 24, 2019. 
All SEEMOUS participants will have to cover their own travel, accommodation and subsistence expenses. A 
participation fee to cover accommodation and subsistence are pre-paid to the UACEG as approved by 
MASSEE. 
Please note that foreign nationals intending to enter and stay in Bulgaria must obtain a relevant visa before 
their entry. The visa application and all supporting documents are to be filed with the territorially competent 
diplomatic-consular mission. If Bulgaria does not have a diplomatic-consular mission in the country of 
residence of the foreign nationals, then the visa application is to be filed with the diplomatic-consular mission 



of the Bulgaria in the nearest country. More information about the visa regime can be found at 
https://www.mfa.bg/en/services-travel/consular-services/travel-bulgaria/visa-bulgaria 
 
Anyone interested in finding out more about the competition or how they can be involved, should contact 
Stanislava Stoilova at stanislavast17@gmail.com or visit the local website that will be launched in the 
middle of December 2018. 
We hope that your university and your country will be able to participate this Mathematical University 
Olympiad. We look forward to welcoming your delegation in Devin. 
 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
Prof. Dr. Eng. Slaveyko Gospodinov 
Vice-rector for academic affairs, quality and accreditation 
Chair of Local Organizing Committee 
 


